
 

April 2018 

Volume III, Number 4 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note from the Editor 
 

Have a happy Easter, everyone! May we all count our 
blessings and thank the Lord during this Easter 
season. "I am the resurrection and the life; whoever 
believes in me, even if he dies, will live, and everyone 
who lives and believes in me will never die." – John 
11: 25-26 
 

Even though the weather is not cooperating, it really 
is spring, and there are many signs of it in this issue: 
the beginning of the Kolping Golf League, the Awards 
Banquet, the Sängerchor Spring Concert, the Seth 
Stevens Soccer Tournament, and even the Father's 
Day/Anniversary Mass in June. Enjoy your spring! 
 

Treu Kolping! 
 

April Events 

 
April 6, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
April 10, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
April 15, 2:00 P.M.  Genealogy Meeting 
April 15, 5:00 P.M.  Awards Banquet 
April 20, 7:00 P.M.  Schützen Nacht 
April 22, 4:00 P.M.  Sängerchor Spring 
    Concert 
________________________________________________________ 

 

May Events 

 
May 4, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
May 8, 11:30 A.M.  Seniors Meeting 
May 18, 7:00 P.M.  Schützen Nacht 
May 18, 19, 20  Seth Stevens Tourn. 
May 20, 2:00 P.M.  Genealogy Meeting 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Vice President – Nancy Pelzel, 513-385-3120 

 

Membership – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 
Sick Committee  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 
Sängerchor -  Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Schützen Club – Steve Lawson, 513-578-7873 
Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 
Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Paul Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 
 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

 
Membership Dues 

 
A friendly reminder that although most members have 
paid their dues, there are still some members who 
have not paid yet. In order to keep your membership 
in good standing, please send your dues and yellow 
card in the envelope provided. If you have any 
questions, please call me at 513-922-2677 or email me 
at schntzkamp@fuse.net. 
 
    Thank you, 
 
    Karen Wienkamp, 
    Membership Secretary 
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of April! 

 

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Bernadette Brunsman Apr 1 
Ferd Hoerstmann Apr 1 
Nick Krummen Apr 1 
James Slouffman Apr 1 
Sheila Gramaglia Apr 2 
John Hollis Apr 2 
Brian Schmidt Apr 2 
Gert Schroeder Apr 2 
Karen Vosseberg Apr 2 
Karoline Engler Apr 3 
Philip Neumann Apr 3 
Thomas Burger Apr 4 
John Krallman Apr 4 
Greg Uhlhorn Apr 4 
Pat Whalen Apr 4 
William T. Buelsing Apr 5 
Michael Rademacher Apr 5 
Pamela Thomas-Warner Apr 5 
Heinz Kalkhoff, Jr. Apr 6 
Linda Stroeer Apr 6 
Daniel Finke Apr 7 
Robert Schneider Apr 8 
Frank Vosseberg Apr 8 
Robert Even Apr 9 
Daniel Smith Apr 9 
Joseph Bueter Apr 10 
Clara Ostendorf Apr 10 
Elisabeth Ricke Apr 10 
Gunther Schulte Apr 11 
Otger Kappen Apr 12 
George P. Kreutzjans Apr 14 
William Gerdes Apr 15 
   

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Theresa Hill Apr 15 
Linda Hambrick Apr 16 
Gunther Uhlhorn Apr 16 
Robert Viox Apr 16 
David Auer Apr 17 
Bob Bauer Apr 17 
Lin Merk Apr 17 
Christopher Thorner Apr 17 
Donald S. Trautmann Apr 17 
David Von den Benken Apr 17 
Richard Hemme Apr 18 
Rick Janzen Apr 18 
Agnes Oevermeyer Apr 18 
Tim Hambrick Apr 19 
Karolyn Seibel Apr 19 
Gene Bertke Apr 20 
Cindy Dietz Apr 20 
Trudy Jester Apr 20 
Matt Courter Apr 21 
Rosie Dechering Apr 21 
Mark Faust Apr 21 
Dolly Fleischer Apr 21 
Erika Redder Apr 21 
Henry Sieverding Apr 21 
Natalie Nadler Apr 22 
Gregory Ruff Apr 22 
Lisa Stapf Apr 23 
Scott Scholz Apr 24 
Raymond Cook Apr 26 
Martin Dechering Apr 29 
Maria Szczepanski Apr 29 
Gary Ader Apr 30 
   

 

Note from the President, Tom Musbach 

 
In order to reduce costs and provide reliable inventory, we are implementing a “requisition process” to enable 
Society event chairpersons to specify their paper and plastic needs for each event.  Beth Hoffman maintains an 
inventory of paper goods and plastic ware and each chairperson needs to submit his/her order to Beth two 
weeks before each Society event to ensure that the material is available. 
 

Also, the monthly attendance prize awarded at the general meetings will be changed to a “door” prize to be 
awarded to a lucky attendee.  A two-part numbered ticket will be available as you enter; tear in half and put one 
side of the ticket in the hopper and keep the other.  At the end of the meeting, a $25 prize will be awarded to a 
lucky ticket holder. 
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Fr. David Hiller Fund April 2018 Report 
 

The following are the names of the donors for the Josef 
Stukenborg, Rudy Pohlabeln, Wy Verhoff, and Earl 
Abeln memorials. We thank the families for suggesting 
that donations be made to this fund in lieu of flowers. 
 

A note to future donors – to simplify your life, I suggest 
that checks be made out to the FDH Fund. This saves 
you a lot of time and effort. You, of course, have the 
choice of doing it the way it suits you best. Thank you 
to everyone who has made a donation to this fund. 
 

Joe Stukenborg Memorial 
Clara & George Ostendorf, Mary Beth & Randy 
Mapstone, Heddy Freese, Niehaus Financial Services, 
Gerry Kreutzjans, Susan & Frank Kohorst, Joan Rehling, 
Janet & Heinz Kuhl, Janet & Dilip Tripathy, Mary & Ted 
Tegenkamp, Nancy & Mike Pelzel, Angela & Rudy 
Pohlabeln, Carol Yoder, Michele & Jeffrey Cushman, 
Doris & Werner Wilke, Bill Janszen. 
 

Rudy Pohlabeln Memorial 
Jackie & Tom Tegenkamp, Sonja Ann Wilson, Helen & 
Herman Mueller, Mary Beth & Paul Mohs, Gerry 
Kreutzjans, Anneliese Schulten, Doris & Werner Wilke, 
Marietta & Erich Schulte, Bill & Billy Janszen, Janet & 
Heinz Kuhl, Joan Rehling, Carlene Kreutzjans, Mary & 
Ted Tegenkamp, Phyllis & Bill Lunnemann, Bev & Vince 
Meyer, Otger Kappen, Rita & Tom Musbach, John & 
Doris Mohs Kohlmeyer, Christel & Theo Leuker, Hubert 
Mohs, Carol Yoder, Helene Schrand, Christa Olding, 
Peggy & Richard Ziegler, Celeste & Otto Hermes, Bob 
Bauer, Patty & Henry Drees, Charlie Zix, Marilyn 
McGabe, Judy Toebben, Heddy Freese, Annamarie & 
Bob Geoppinger, Clara & George Ostendorf, Dot Decker, 
Donna & Dale Sunderhaus, Earl Abeln, Janet & Robert 
Curley, Erika & Fred Redder, Sylvia & Dan Smith, Carol 
& Allen Cliffe, Robert Stadtlander, Günther Stark, Diane 
& Mark Menzer, Ursula & Erich Meyer, Mary Ann 
Hansman, Jeanne & Thomas Melvin, Irene & Mike 
Hasenfratz, Joahnna & Jerry Stegman, Alberta Seibel, 
Agnes & Gerhard Oevermeyer, Barb & Ernie Macke, 
Susan & Glenn Ellison, Dottie & Carl Nissen. 
 

Wy Verhoff Memorial 
Donna & Dale Sunderhaus 
 

Earl Abeln Memorial 
Bill & Billy Janszen 
 
   Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 
   513-941-6439 

A Note from Manfred Schnetzer 

 
Some time ago, Paul Ruffing, President of the Green 
Township Historical Association, asked me if I could 
give a talk about my experience in Germany during 
and after World War II. After collecting old 
photographs and selecting captions, Nancy Pelzel 
helped to create an impressive Power Point 
presentation.   
 
Last Tuesday, March 20, I gave my talk to about 80 
mostly Seniors at the Nathanael Greene Lodge on 
Wesselman Road and a lot of questions followed. 
Before and after the meeting, Regina and I talked with 
John Herrmann, a 98-year-old U.S. Air Force Veteran 
who flew 101 combat missions in a P-38 fighter 
aircraft over Germany, including Stuttgart, where I 
lived with my parents.   
 
If you want to read details about our experiences, you 
can check out our biographies from the Public Library 
or we can loan you a copy. The titles are: From 

Friesoythe to Cincinnati by Regina Schnetzer and From 

Kempten to Cincinnati by Manfred Schnetzer. Both 
books were graciously edited by Nancy and Mike 
Pelzel. 
 

Manfred Schnetzer 
 
_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Klubhaus Sign 
 

 
 

It is believed that the sign above has pointed the way 
to the Clubhouse since early 1992 when the Kolping 
Center construction was completed. Mother Nature 
has worked her magic on it over all these years.  
 
Is any member skilled enough to create a new sign that 
might last another twenty-six years? Contact Mike 
Pelzel if you are that member: 513-385-3120. 
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Sports Club News 
 

We are getting ready for the spring season to start, but 
Mother Nature has other plans. Hopefully we will get it 
all going by April 5. We are working on the Seth 
Stevens tournament coming in May. Right after the 
tournament, there will be Kolping tryouts in late May. 
 
The Academy will be starting from April 4 – May 30 for 
ages 4-8. You can get more information on the website, 
www.kolpingsc.com. Be sure to follow us on Facebook 
and Twitter. 
 
    Walt Dewar 
    513-312-8551 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Kolping Name Badges 

 

Members, new and old, you may now order custom 

name badges to wear at Kolping events. The cost for 

these is minimal and is coordinated by member Tom 

Montgomery, representing the Society. He will just 

need your first and last name, email, phone and funds. 

See folder near the phone on the bar in the Clubhouse.  

Please specify Magnet or Pins (two on the back).  We 

need to order ten at a time. 

 

Front will be the same for all name badges as follows: 
1. Back-Magnetic to fit any article of clothing, but 

beware, it is NOT for those with Pacemakers. 
$4.75 each.  

 
2. Back-Two Pins can be used to fit to any soft 

article of clothing. $4.00 each.  

 

The Name Badges can be picked up after they are made 
at any general meeting or mailed back to you (at an 
extra cost). They are $4.75(mag) or $4.00(pins) each, 
with cash or a check made payable to Tom 
Montgomery (not written to the Kolping Society).  

Orders may be turned into Tom at the general 
meetings, Tuesday Workers, Senior Lunch or mailed to 
Tom at 515 Vinnedge Ct., Fairfield, OH 45014. Forms 
and “order sheet” in the shoebox “office” by the bar 

phone in the Clubhouse.  Any questions, please call 

Tom at: 513-969-5383. 

Kolping Sängerchor Notes 
 

SOKII 64. Bezirks (District) Sängerfest will be in 
Indianapolis, Indiana from April 13-15, 2018. 
 

The Sängerchor Spring Concert will be held on Sunday, 
April 22, 2018 at 4:00 P.M. See flyer on page 8. 
 
    Linda Geisselbrecht, 
    Co-Secretary 
________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Kolping Genealogy 

 

Our Genealogy Group continues our monthly meetings 
in the Clubhouse. Those attending enjoy exchanging 
information.  All are welcome! 
 
We will next meet on Sunday, April 15 at 2:00 pm for 
an hour. The first part of the meeting will focus on 
maps and using Google Earth in your genealogical 
research. The rest of the time is spent one-on-one 
working with each other on capturing our information 
and expanding our skill sets. 
 
A subtopic topic on April 15 will be “Finding your 
Heimat” using this technology. You have to know your 
“home village.” We will compare Google Earth to Google 
Maps(using the two villages of my Weber family as an 
example) and learn to search Germany using both apps 
to find your ancestors’ homes.  Armed with the address 
and village, you can “pin” these locations in Earth and 
share with others.  Maps gives us distances to trek, bike, 
or drive. 
 
You are welcome to bring your own laptop, paper 
maps, and research on Germany geography.  This is a 
great opportunity for brother and sister members of 
Kolping to share their research, fellow Tuesday 
Workers to share their immigration stories, marksmen 
and brewers to locate those places where they or their 
ancestors learned their skills. 
 

Dr. Tom Montgomery, montgota@fuse.net, 
montgota@miamioh.edu, 513-969-5383 
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Deaths 

 
Walburga "Burga" Kappen, wife of Ferdi Kappen and 
Kolping member since 1978, passed away on March 23, 
2018 at the age of 82. Walburga was also a longtime 
member of the Kolping Ladies Auxiliary, serving on its 
board and receiving a service award. She was a 
trailblazer in being the only female member of the 
Kolping Pigeon Club, winning the "Kolping Cup" in 1987 
for her pigeon who won the 500-mile race. We extend 
our sympathies to Ferdi and their children, Sandra 
Shamblin and Greg Kappen, as well as the entire Kappen 
family. 
 
Albert Zerhusen, former Kolping member and member 
of the Kolping Sports Club, passed away in Los Angeles 
on January 29, 2018 at the age of 86. Albert played for 
the Kolping Soccer Club in the 1950s and was selected 
for the U.S. Soccer Team which competed in the 1956 
Summer Olympics. He was the captain of the Los 
Angeles Kickers professional soccer team for ten years 
and was inducted into the National Soccer Hall of Fame 
in 1978. Our condolences to his family. 
 
David Abeln's father, Earl Abeln, passed away on 
February 15, 2018 at the age of 89. Our prayers are with 
David and Lynn and their whole family. 
 
Dale Sunderhaus' brother, Marvin Sunderhaus, passed 
away on March 15, 2018 at the age of 78. We extend our 
sympathies to Dale and Donna and their entire family. 
 
May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed 
rest in peace. 
 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 
of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 
Committee members.  In order that the membership 
can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 
decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 
that the decedent is a member of the Kolping Society 
and at what time Kolping members should assemble 
for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by 
the family and the Kolping representatives.)  
 
The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 
Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 
Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 
Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 
_____________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Charlie Zix  
Otger Kappen   Bill Lunnemann  
Christa Drees   Gunther Uhlhorn 
Bill Kraeling   Ed Reinert  
Donna Sunderhaus  Maria Dechering 
Joe Bueter  
 

Also please say prayers for Kate Callahan, grand-
daughter of Mike and Manette Callahan and daughter 
of Ben Callahan; and Mark Poole, son of Betty Poole. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card, stop to visit or give them a call.  It is 
always nice to hear from friends when you are not 
feeling well. 
________________________________________________________________ 

Kolping Seniors 

Next Meeting on April 10th, 11:30 A.M. 
 

Please join us for this meeting – We will have a guest 
speaker from 'SENIOR SERVICES'. We will be made 
aware of what services are available for Seniors who 
need help with the activities of daily living. This is 
helpful to keep Seniors living in their own homes – to 
keep them out of nursing homes and to help caregivers 
manage the care their loved one needs. If this 
information is helpful for your family, please join us, 
even if you are not a current member of Kolping 
Seniors. We look forward to your presence. 
 

Christa Olding 

Lost and Found 
 

There are quite a few coats left in the Kolping Clubhouse 
and a few in the coat room. If you are missing a coat, 
please take a look the next time you are at Kolping and 
take it home if it's yours. If any of the coats are not 
claimed by the Father's Day/Anniversary Mass on June 
17, 2018, we will donate them to charity. 
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Kolping Golf League 
 

The Kolping Golf League will begin 
its 25th season on Thursday, April 19, 2018. Play is 
held at Beech Creek Golf Course at 1831 Hudepohl 
Lane, 45231. The cost is $12.50 for nine holes and 
includes the cart rental. We play a scramble format 
with three or four golfers per team, depending on how 
many show up.  Teams are determined by the luck of 
the draw. Tee time is 9:30 AM. Please arrive by 9:15 
AM. Each week, you will have different people on your 
team. Men and women are welcome and one need not 
be a member of Kolping to participate. It’s just a fun 
way to spend a Thursday morning! Contact Tom 
Musbach for more information: (513) 793-1148. 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
 

To Our Friends at Kolping 

 
Thank you for your thoughts and prayers during this 
difficult time. Our family appreciates the outpouring of 
support from the Kolping members. The tribute to 
Rudy in the Kolping Bulletin was a beautiful reminder 
of his legacy. 
 
Thank you to all who attended Rudy's services and 
Mass. The Kolping prayers were a great comfort prior 
to the Mass. 
 
  Thank you, 
  Angela and the Pohlabeln Family  

 

 
 

Schützen Club News 

 
Shooting night is April 20th; team signup and practice 
starts at 7 pm and competition shooting starts at 8 pm. 
All Kolping members are invited to shoot during 
practice and join the fun. Please come to the scorer's 
table for more information. Please try to come around 
6 pm to help set up the room and stay after to help put 
everything back. 
 

 For those teams that help set up, the members will 

not have to wait until 7 pm to sign up; they can sign 

up as soon as the tables, chairs and gun range are 

set up. 
 

March high scores are (subject to change due to 
makeup shooters): high practice score – Mike Schmidt, 
69; high individual score – Mike Schmidt, 69; high 
team score – Team Lunnemann, 330. Congratulations 
to all! 
 

Teams scheduled to work are: Team Schlake, bar; 
Team Lambert, targets; Team Brunsman, food; and 
Team Gutzwiller, tickets. 
 

Mickey Moore has polo shirts for sale. He has 2-XXL, 1-
XL, 4-L, and 3-M. if you would like to purchase a polo 
shirt, please email Mickey at: 
mmoore82028@icloud.com 
 

If  you have any Shooting Club questions, contact Steve 
Lawson at slawson@mthealthy.org or call me at 513-
578-7873. 
 

Steve Lawson, 
Schützen Club President 
 

 

Deadline for articles to be submitted for 

the May Bulletin is Thursday,  

April 26th at 5:00 P.M.  

Please submit articles to  

Nancy Pelzel either at: 

nancypelzel@aol.com or 

Kolping.Bulletin@gmail.com 
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Annual Kolping Awards Banquet 
 

Sunday, April 15, 2018 
Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Rd. 

 

Cocktails: 5:00 – 6:00 p.m. Dinner: 6:00 p.m. 
 

Cost: $12.00 per person 
 

Reservations must be made in advance 
(by April 9

th
 please) 

 

Please send your check made out to the Catholic Kolping Society to: 
Linda Knizner, 1020 Market St., Cincinnati, OH 45215 

(Please include a self-addressed stamped return envelope.) 
Call or Email John or Linda Knizner  

Phone: 563-8928 
Email: lknizner11@fuse.net 

 

We will be honoring the following members: 
 

70 Years 
 

Gary Gerdes     John Tensing 
     

65 Years 
 

Otto Hermes     Hubert Kramer    August Schroeder 
Josef Stukenborg (posthumous)  Karl Von den Benken 
 

60 Years 
 

Ben Albers     Gerhard Diekmann    William Janszen  
Otger Kappen    Vincent G. Meyer Sr.    Hubert Mohs 
George Ostendorf     Liz Ruether 
       

50 Years 
 

Henry Sieverding     Maria Von den Benken  
 

25 Years 
 

Doris Ahrnsen    C. Michael Brakers   Brian Brunsman 
Michael Brunsman    Gary Brunsman   Ann Marie Burwinkel 
Ronald Clabbers    Erwin Dobler    Bob Fehrenbach 
Susan Griffin     Jerry Hargis    Michael Meyer 
Philip Neumann    James Schnieder   Robert Sommer 
Garry Sprowls    Jerry Stegman   Charles Stinson 
Erna Vosseberg 

 

*****  NOTE: Honorees receive 2 free tickets  ***** 
 

We will also be inducting new members. 
 

PLEASE COME AND SHOW YOUR SUPPORT! 
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The Kolping Sängerchor 

proudly presents their annual 

SPRING CONCERT 

Joining us will be the Covington Latin School Choir! 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 22, 2018 
 

4:00 PM (Doors open at 2:30 pm; dessert served at 3pm) 
 

 

KOLPING CENTER  

10235 MILL ROAD 

CINCINNATI, OH 45231 

 

$10.00 Admission – (Including children; babies on lap - free) 

Concert, dessert, and coffee or tea 
 

Tickets must be purchased in advance of May 1st,  

 from a Sängerchor member, or 

mail your check made out to “Kolping Sängerchor” with SASE to:  

 
Doris Wilke 

5180 Deeridge Ln. 

Cincinnati, OH 45247 

(513) 521-5019 
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JOIN THE SENIORS 

FOR A TOUR OF 
TOYOTA MANUFACTURING  &  

ASHLAND/THE HENRY CLAY ESTATE  

Tuesday, May 15, 2018 

 
 9:45 a.m. Leave the Kolping Center, 10235 Mill Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio 45231. 

11:15 a.m. Arrive at the Toyota Manufacturing Plant.     

  NOTE:   Everyone doing the tour must have  a picture I. D. &  

  cell phones must be left on the bus. 

1:30 p.m. Leave plant for lunch. 

2:15 p.m. Arrive at ASHLAND, the Henry Clay Estate, for a tour. 

3:45 p.m. Leave for the Kolping Center. 

5:15 p.m. Approximate arrival at the Kolping Center. 

 

COST OF TOUR:  $60.00 

Includes guided tour of Toyota Mfg. plant by tram, lunch and  

a guided tour of Henry Clay Mansion and bus transportation 

 

We can only have 32 people on the tour, as that is the number of people that will fit in the 

tram at the Toyota Plant, so get your reservation in early.  If you have questions, 

 call Doris @ 513-521-5019. 

 

Send your check to: 

 

Doris Wilke 

5180 Deeridge Lane 

Cincinnati, Ohio  45247 
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COMMUNION SUNDAY 

June 17, 2018– 11:00 A.M. 
Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Road 

 
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 

CELEBRATION 
 

In addition to honoring all the Kolping fathers at the June Communion Sunday Mass, we will also be 
celebrating significant wedding anniversaries in 2018. Thus far, we have six couples to honor: 
 

 
60 Years 

Mike & Irene Hasenfratz 
Frank & Anna Lahrman 

Donald & Cathy Thiemann 
 

50 Years 
Richard & Nancy Ellensohn 

Chuck & Lin Merk 
Mike & Nancy Pelzel 

 
There is still time to call Elaine Wilke @ 513-941-0247 if you would like to celebrate your anniversary at 
Kolping. Following Mass, a buffet brunch will be served. Those celebrating will receive two tickets for brunch in 
the mail prior to the event. 
 
Please come join the honorees and their families for this special day. 
Cost for brunch is $10 per person. No charge for children 10 & younger. 
 
Reservations are required by June 10.  Contact Elaine Wilke @ 513-941-0247 or via email at:  

EMWilke2@aol.com. 
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The tenth Schützenfest sponsor that we are highlighting in the E-mail version of our newsletter is Rumpke Waste & 
Recycling. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Rumpke's Story 
 
Rumpke was founded by William F. Rumpke near Cincinnati, Ohio in 1932. We provide environmentally 
friendly waste disposal and recycling solutions in Ohio, Kentucky, Indiana and West Virginia. Rumpke is 
one of the largest waste and recycling firms in the nation and is Ohio’s Recycling Leader, recycling more 
than 700 million pounds annually. This family owned and operated company employs more than 2,300 
people, 75 of which are family. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Kolping Connection: Kevin Luther is a Tax Director at Rumpke and an active member of Kolping since 2008. 

Kevin and his wife Teri served as our 2010 Schützen King & Queen and Kevin is currently serving on the 

Kolping Board of Directors. Rumpke was a two year Legacy Sponsor last year sponsoring the Kolping Heritage 

& History Exhibit Area. We thank Rumpke and Kevin Luther for their continuing support of our Kolping values 

and German-American heritage in the Greater Cincinnati community. 
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2018 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  2  Board Meeting 
   5  General Meeting 
   6  King's Party 
  19 Schützen Nacht 
  27 Stube Nacht 
  29 Board Meeting (Feb) 
 
FEBRUARY  2  General Meeting 
  10 Celebration Dance 
  16 Schützen Nacht 
  16 Fish Fry (Society) 
  23 Fish Fry (Brewing Klub) 
  25 Schlachtfest 
  26 Board Meeting (March) 
 
MARCH  2  General Meeting 
   2  Fish Fry (Brew Klub) 
   9  Fish Fry (FDHF) 
  16 Fish Fry (Young Families) 
  16 Schützen Nacht 
  17 King's Ball 
  23 Fish Fry (Endowment) 
  25 St. Joseph/Easter Egg Hunt 
 
APRIL   2  Board Meeting 
   6  General Meeting 
  15 Awards Banquet 
  20 Schützen Nacht 
  22 Spring Konzert 
  30 Board Meeting (May) 
 
MAY   4  General Meeting 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  18 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  19 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  20 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  21 Board Meeting 

 

JUNE   1  General Meeting 
  15 Schützen End Party 
  17 Father's Day/Anniversary Mass 
 

JULY   2  Board Meeting 
   6  General Meeting 
  20 Schützenfest 
  21 Schützenfest 
  22 Schützenfest 
  30 Board Meeting (August) 
 
AUGUST  3  General Meeting 
  10 Captains Meeting – Schützen Club 
  17 Appreciation Party 
  27 Board Meeting (Sep) 
 
SEPTEMBER  7  General Meeting 
  21 Schützen Nacht 
  21 Fill the Net Tournament 
  22 Fill the Net Tournament 
  23 Fill the Net Tournament 
 
OCTOBER  1  Board Meeting 
   5  General Meeting 
  19 Schützen Nacht 
  29 Board Meeting (Nov) 
 
NOVEMBER  2  General Meeting/Elections 
   3  Harvest Fest 
   4  Memorial Mass – Goettafest 
  16 Schützen Nacht 
  25 Weihnachts Konzert 
  26 Board Meeting (Dec) 
 
DECEMBER  2  General Meeting/Christmas Party 
  16 Children's Christmas Party 
  21 Schützen Nacht 
    

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors  Monday prior to the first 
    Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 
General Membership  First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Senior Citizens  Second Tuesday – 11:30 am 
 

Schützen Club   Third Friday – 7:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor   Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Sports Club   Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 

 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 

 

We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 
America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 
Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 
individual and the family by fostering a sense of 
belonging and friendship through our holistic 
programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 
social activities. 

 


